
MEETING SUMMARY March 18, 2020

Date and Time: Wednesday, 18 March 2020 at 4:00pm Mountain time

Where: Online: Zoom

Committee Attendees: Caryn Ann Harlos,  Joe Dehn, James Gholston, Ed Fochler,
Andrew Kolstee 

Other  Attendees: none

The meeting was called to order at 4:04pm Mountain time.

Records of Past Meetings: The minutes of the 4 March meeting were approved. 

Templates: There was discussion of difficulties with implementing the idea of 
automatically linking infoboxes to the category of photos for that topic, and of 
documenting the new general-purpose organization template.

Storage Unit: Caryn Ann said she hasn't been working there recently but expects to 
be doing so more in the future since various state conventions are being cancelled.

Categories: Caryn Ann reported that she continues to work on this.

Site Statistics: Ed reported that there has been a significant drop in traffic, back 
down to about 100 users per day. He has not yet had a chance to extract past 
article/file counts from backup copies.

URL Format Change: Ed reported that the switch to /wiki/ is currently on hold due 
to difficulties in communicating with the hosting company.

LPStuff: Caryn Ann mentioned that this used to be the online store for LP material, 
so there should be an article about it. Joe pointed out that this was only the store for 
a relatively short time, and before that the same kinds of materials were offered 
other ways, so there is a broader topic to be addressed.



Francis Wendt: Caryn Ann reported that Francis Wendt, LNC Region 1 Alternate, 
may be interested in becoming a member of the HPC.

Don Parrish: Caryn Ann explained that Don Parrish is someone who was at the 
1972 convention and may have useful material.

Scanning Job: Caryn Ann reported that she wrote to the company asking about the 
status of our job but has not heard back.

National Convention: There was general agreement that we can't do much planning
for our part in this until other questions about the convention have been resolved.

Nolan Collection: Caryn Ann said that depending on what happens with the Utah 
convention she may be able to visit Joe Buchman sooner or later.

Future Meetings: The next meeting is scheduled for 1 April 2020. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:43pm Mountain time.


